
City Council – Action Request Form 
 

Date: 8/12/2024 

To: Mayor, Mayor Pro Tempore, and Members of the City Council 

From: Scott Tesh, Budget and Performance Management Director 

Council Action Requested: 

 
Resolution amending the location for the United Health Centers Transformational Grant from the 

Northwest Boulevard and Liberty Street area to the Kernersville Rd and Waughtown Street area 

Strategic Focus Area: Economic Vitality and Diversity  

Strategic Objective: n/a 

Strategic Plan Action Item: n/a 

Key Work Item: n/a 

Summary of Information:  
 

On January 3, 2023, the Mayor and City Council approved a slate of transformational grant 

programs made available through revenue replacement of American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA) 

funding.  One of the authorized transformational grants was funding to United Health Centers to 

upfit a new facility to provide high quality health care services.  The resolution attachment 

included language from the original application for a facility to provide services to residents “in 

the areas surrounding the Northwest Boulevard and Liberty Street neighborhoods. 

 

Prior to the adoption of this resolution by City Council, United Health Centers had requested a 

change of facility location.  City staff accepted an amended application noting the Southeast 

Plaza Shopping Center area.  This was the location of a previous United Health Centers facility.  

The January 3rd resolution incorrectly included the original location from the original 

application. 

 

The attached resolution provides for the funding to be used in the Waughtown St and 

Kernersville Road area.  United Health Centers is currently reviewing potential sites adjacent to 

the Southeast Plaza Shopping Center.   

 

 

 

Committee Action: 
 

Committee 
Committee of the Whole 

8/12/2024 
Action Approval 

For Unanimous Against  

Remarks: 

 



 


